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TIPPECANOE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING 

OCTOBER 17, 2005 

The Tippecanoe County Commissioners met on Monday, October 17, 2005 at 10:00 AM. in the Tippecanoe Room in the County Ofýce 
Building. Commissioners present were: President KD Benson and Vice President John L. Knochel. Also present were: Auditor Robert A. 
Plantenga, Commissioners’ Assistant Jennifer Weston, County Attorney David W. Luhman, and Secretary Pauline E. Rohr. 
(Commissioner Ruth E. Shedd was absent.) 

President Benson called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

0 Commissioner Knochel moved to approve the Minutes of the October 3, 2005 Regular Meeting as distributed, seconded by 
Commissioner Benson; motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE VOUCHERS 

0 Upon the recommendation of Commissioners' Assistant Jennifer Weston, Commissioner Knochel moved to approve the Accounts 
Payable Vouchers as submitted, seconded by Commissioner Benson; motion carried. 

STATEMENT OF SUPPORT: National Guard and Reserve: Don Cox, Representative of Department of Defense 

Mr. Cox read the Employer Statement of Support for the Guard and Reserve: 

(quote) 

STATENIENT OF SUPPORT 
FOR THE GUARD AND RESERVE 

Tippecanoe County Commissioners 

We recognize the National Guard and Reserve as essential to the strength of our nation and the well-being of our communities. 

In the highest American tradition, the patriotic men and women of the Guard and Reserve serve voluntarily in an honorable and vital 
profession. They train to respond to their community and their country in time of need. They deserve the support of every segment of 
our society. 

If these volunteer forces are to continue to serve our nation, increased public understanding is required of the essential role of the 
Guard and Reserve in preserving our national security. Their members must have the cooperation of all American employers in 
encouraging employee participation in Guard and Reserve. 

Therefore, we join other employers in pledging that: 

1. Employment will not be denied because of service in the Guard or Reserve; 

2. Employee job and career opportunities will not be limited or reduced because of service in the Guard or Reserve; 
3 Employees will be granted leaves of absence for Military service in the Guard or Reserve, consistent with existing laws, without 

sacriýce of vacation; and 

4. This agreement and its resultant policies will be made known throughout our organization. 

/s/David A. Janes /s/Donald Rumsfeld 
Certifying for the Employer Chairman Secretary of Defense 
Date National Committee for Employer 

Support of the Guard and Reserve 
(unquote) 

Mr. Cox said 2,500 Indiana National Guard members were sent to the Gulf for police and administrative duties following Hurricane 
Katrina and Rita. Since 9/11, 10,500 Indiana National Guard and Reserves have reported to duty. 

Commissioner Knochel commented that events in Iraq, Afghanistan, and the recent hurricanes have made all of us more aware of the role 
the National Guard plays. 

0 Commissioner Knochel moved to accept the Statement of Support for the Guard and Reserve and authorize the President of the Board 
of Commissioners to sign on behalf of the County, seconded by Commissioner Benson. 

Commissioner Knochel noted that Mr. Cox retired from the Indiana State Police and Purdue Police Where he served as Chief. Mr. Cox 
said he retired with the rank of Colonel aþer serving 36 years in the Indiana National Guard and recently returned from helping with 
hurricane relief in the Gulf states. 

0 The motion carried. 

HIGH WA Y: Executive Director Opal Kuhl 

Signature Sheet: Bridge #52 

,Ms Kuhl presented the Signature Sheet for Bridge #52 (Purdy Bridge) replacement on 150 E over Wea Creek that will begin this fall. 

0 Commissioner Knochel moved to accept the Signature Sheet for Bridge #52, seconded by Commissioner Benson; motion carried. 








